COVID-19 Vaccine Distribution Task Force Update #3



VACCINE UPDATE: DISTRIBUTION, LOGISTICS AND ADMINISTRATION

Phased Distribution Plan

December 24, 2020

- We are halfway through a successful second week
 - ~90,000 doses were delivered to 17 additional selected hospital sites across the province, bringing the total sites to 19.
 - Over 9,300 doses have been administered to date.
- Recipients included health care workers and essential caregivers in long-term care homes and
 retirement homes identified as high-risk (i.e., memory care) or attached to long-term care homes,
 as well as hospital staff.
- Plans for remote/fly-in First Nation communities are under development with Indigenous partners, and a meeting was held this week to begin developing plans for delivery to First Nations and urban Indigenous communities across the province.
- Key successes from last week:
 - Collaboration between ministries, hospitals, public health units, and Ontario Health contributed to seamless vaccine delivery and clinic set-up.
 - "Clinic in a Box" Information Technology implementations went smoothly supporting on-site real-time dashboards.